

Headteacher: Miss Georgina Turner Email: office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk

Telephone: 01353 662436



Main Street, Witchford, Ely, Cambridgeshire CB6 2HQ

Working together to be the best we can possibly be.

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. Philippians 4.13

20th September 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

The momentum of the term is up and running. We are extremely proud of all our pupils from pre-school to Year 6 and the positive way they are engaging at The Rackham.

Safeguarding:

When considering online safety and understanding the challenges for our children being on social media platforms or chat functions, this video explains the risk very clearly: <u>TALK Checklist pby Internet Watch Foundation | Home (iwf.org.uk)</u>

I mentioned at the Meet the Teachers information morning last week about the recent report by the NSPCC and the picture of our children and their wellbeing online. To read the entire report, link here: Insights on responses to children experiencing online harm and abuse (nspcc.org.uk)

Wellbeing and Mental Health:



The Rackham C of E Pre-School contact details:



If parents or carers wish to contact the pre-school, please use The Rackham Primary School phone number 01353 662436 to speak to the office who will take your message. Alternatively, please email either the school office: office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk or pre-school@rackham.cambs.sch.uk

New intake Open Evening Wednesday 2nd October 2025:

Are you or someone you know, looking for a school place in September 2025? Please come along to our Open Evening on Wednesday 2nd October 2024.



School Uniform:

Thank you to all parents and carers who have supported our request for only black shoes or black trainers to be worn during the school day and only white or black trainers for PE or Games.

We have noticed some pupils in school with trainers that are not in keeping with our uniform policy.

The policy is to ensure consistency in footwear for all pupils and also protect parent and carer bank balances from the cost of purchasing expensive trainers.

If you wish to discuss this request further, please contact the school office in the first instance.

Flu vaccinations:

We would like to apologise to Pre-School parents who received the flu vaccination letter yesterday. Flu vaccinations in school are for Reception to Year 6 only. The vaccination team will be in school on Monday 23rd September.

Please ensure you have completed this form to accept or decline the vaccination - <u>Vaccination UK East Anglia Immunisation (schoolvaccination.uk)</u>

School Photographs:

As you are aware, the children all had their photos taken yesterday. They will be bringing home a photo slip with a code that will allow you to order photos on Kittle's website from Monday. If you need a new code, please contact the office.

FWR School Lottery:

Please see below for details of FWR's lottery which guarantees a local prize each week.



FWR AGM 3rd October at 7pm



Free online training from the Family Hubs Team - 'Arguing Better'

A course to help parents. The Family Hubs Team will be delivering Arguing Better via Teams for parents who would like to improve the relationship with their partner. Online via Teams, on Friday 4th October, 12-1pm and Friday 11th October 12-1pm. Free. Please book via this link: <u>Parents Booking Form</u>.

Scholastic bookfair:

The bookfair will be held in the school hall on Thursday 10th, Friday 11th, Monday 14th and Tuesday 15th October from 3.20pm to 4.15pm. Payment can be made via the Scholastic QR code during the fair.

Clubs:

Mrs Deery will be running an after school art club for Year 3 and 4 on a Thursday beginning next week 26th September. If you would like your child to attend, bookings will open on MCAS at 6pm today.

MTC Parent meeting for Year 4 parents – Wednesday 25th September at 6pm in the school hall:

We would like to invite year 4 parents to a meeting about the Multiplication check. All year 4 children will undertake during this the summer term and we would like to help you understand how to support your child at home. Please book your place using this form: https://forms.office.com/e/Ybqek8ebiZ

Pre-Loved Uniform:

If you missed the pre-loved uniform pop up shop last week, please contact the school office and they will be able to pass a message to FWR.

Uniform orders:

Uniform items for school and pre-school pupils are now available from Sigma. <u>Clubs & Groups - Sigma</u> <u>Embroidery & Printing</u>

Orders must be placed by parents and carers and will then be delivered to school and given to the children to bring home.

Happy Birthday to us!



The Rackham C of E Primary School was founded in 1844, we are 180 years old this year. To mark this phenomenal birthday, we would like all pupils and adults working at school (and parents too if they wish) to dress in Victorian style clothes for the last day of this half term, Friday 25th October 2024.

Do you have any memories of The Rackham? We would love to share them. Please jot down your memories and hand in at the school office or email office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk
Thank you.

Parking:

Several cars are parking on double yellow lines and also parking on the zigzags. Families that have a blue badge are politely requested to display their badge clearly. As a community we must consider everyone's safe access in and out of school.

Vehicles that are parked on the double yellow lines or zig zag lines are parking illegally at all times. This includes during Breakfast Club and Afterschool club drop off/collection.

Please can you also ensure you are parking considerately in the surrounding roads.

Sutton Firestation open day:

Please do support the Sutton Fire Station Open Day on Saturday 21st September.



Education Inclusion Family Advisor newsletter:



A Message From Me

Those of you who have been with the school a while will probably know who I am, but to our new Reception parents, hello! I'm Emily, your school's Education Inclusion Family Advisor. My role is to offer advice, signposting & support around issues that might be affecting your child & family, for example sibling rivalry, challenging behaviour, worries, sleep issues. All you need to do is get in touch via the contact details below & we can set up a phone call. Microsoft Teams meeting or in person conversation at school.

Workshop Dates

We are running a variety of workshops this term, both face to face and online.

Please click the link below or scan the QR code to see the list of workshops available and book your place.

https://forms.office. com/e/h94eNKzz00



Activity Idea – Mindfulness Jar



Overview: A good visual aid for children to help them understand how calming activities can help our emotions.

Time: 20-30 minutes.

Equipment required: A jar, water, glitter glue. Benefits: Helps explain emotions in a visual, easy to-understand way. It can encourage children to take moments of calmness when overwhelmed and watching the glitter swirl can be calming in itself.

The-Mindfulness-Jar.pdf (premiereducation.com)

Online Parenting Courses Available!

Parents and carers sometimes need extra support or information to help with parenting and to build a strong and positive family life.

That's why Cambridgeshire County Council have partnered with **In Our Place** to offer free courses to help you understand how best to support your child.

In order to access this course, please click the link below and use the code PARENT24.

Online Learning (heiapply.com)

Does your child have, or potentially have, an additional need or disability? Pinpoint (<u>www.pinpoint-cambs.org.uk</u>) have lots of information, advice and tips. For Cambridgeshire's Local Offer go to <u>www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/local-offer</u>



Contact me directly on © 07879 426 947 or E Emily. Norman@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Attendance:

Thank you to all our parents and carers for supporting our drive for improved attendance. The Government has identified a child's attendance of 96% and above is the key figure to give best chance of academic progress. Please can we remind you that absence must be reported to the office by 9am on each day of absence.

This week's attendance: 96.71%



Looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday.

Best wishes,

Miss Turner

Dates for your diary – please note more dates may be added

23 rd September	Flu vaccinations
25 th September	MTC information evening for year 4 parents - 6pm in the school hall.
2 nd October	New intake evening for The Rackham 6pm
3 rd October	FWR AGM at 7pm in the school hall
4 th October	FWR Doughnut Day
4 th October	SEND Coffee Morning date tbc
8 th – 12 th October	Scholastic Book Fair – Tuesday to Friday after school in the hall
14 th October	Y6 Ravenstor depart 14.10.2024; return 18.10.2024
17 th October	Y5 Parent or carer school dinner invitation
25 th October	Dress in Victorian style clothes
	HALF TERM
4 th November	
11 th November	Parent's Evening Week
	Anti-Bullying Week
15 th November	Children in Need
20 th November	Y4 Burwell information evening
20 th November	Vision screening for Reception children
28 th November	Y4 Parent or carer school dinner invitation
2 nd December	Christmas performances this week
12 th December	Christmas Dinner – Reception and KS1
13 th December	Christmas Dinner – KS2
19 th December	Last day of term
	CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY
	23.12.2024 – 03.01.2025